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**CORRECTED LETTER** 

January 4, 2023 

Vernell Hill, Jr., President/CEO 
Service First of Northern California 
102 West Bianchi Road 
Stockton, CA 95207 

Dear Vernell Hill, Jr. and Harry Black: 

Harry Black, City Manager 
City of Stockton 
425 N. El Dorado Street, 2nd Floor 
Stockton, CA 95202 

RE: Revised Infill Infrastructure Grant Program 
Notice of Funding Availability, Fiscal Year 2020/2021, Round 7 
Service First of Northern California and City of Stockton – The Hunter House 
Contract No. 21-IIG-16872 

The California Department of Housing and Community Development (Department) is 
pleased to announce Service First of Northern California and the City of Stockton 
(Awardees) have been awarded an Infill Infrastructure Grant (IIG) program, Round 7, 
award in the amount of $2,538,787. This revision is to include Applicant number two the 
City of Stockton. This letter constitutes notice of the designation of IIG program funds for 
the Awardees; and fully replaces the letter originally issued on December 2, 2021. 

Awardees will be able to draw down funds when the Standard Agreement is fully 
executed, and any general and special conditions have been cleared in writing. 

The Department intends to issue a Standard Agreement within 90 days of receipt of the 
documentation required to execute this contract. An IIG Representative will be in 
communication with you within a week to discuss and confirm any documents needed. 

Congratulations on your successful application. For further information, please contact 
Conant Radcliff, IIG Program Manager, Program Design and Implementation Branch, at 
(916) 562-4326 or Conant.Radcliffe@hcd.ca.gov.

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Seeger 
Deputy Director 
Division of State Financial Assistance 
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December 2, 2021 

Vernell Hill, Jr., President/CEO 
Service First of Northern California 
102 West Bianchi Road 
Stockton, CA 95207 

Dear Vernell Hill, Jr.: 

RE:  Award Announcement – Infill Infrastructure Grant Program 
Notice of Funding Availability Fiscal Year 2020/2021, Round 7 
Service First of Northern California – The Hunter House 
Contract No. 21-IIG-16872 

The California Department of Housing and Community Development (Department) is 
pleased to announce Service First of Northern California (Awardee) has been awarded 
an Infill Infrastructure Grant (IIG) Round 7 award in the amount of $2,538,787. This 
letter constitutes notice of the designation of IIG funds for the Awardee. 

The Awardee will be able to draw down funds when the Standard Agreement is fully 
executed, and any general and special conditions have been cleared in writing.  

The Department intends to issue a Standard Agreement within 90 days of receipt of the 
documentation required to execute this contract. A program representative will be in 
communication with you within a week to discuss and confirm any documents needed.   

Congratulations on your successful application. For further information, please contact 
Lynn Jones, Section Chief, Program Design and Implementation Branch, (916) 695-6071 
or Lynn.Jones@hcd.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Seeger 
Deputy Director 
Division of State Financial AssistanceSup
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